


Old North State Golf Association for Senior Women
Agenda Annual Meeting
Tuesday August 16 2022
Jefferson Landing




Call To Order								Therese St Peter


Approval of  minutes of immediately preceding annual meeting 
(See below)    								All

 
Overview of ONSGA 2021/22 activities				Therese St Peter


Report from Secretary						Nancy Tope
Including vote on Bylaws revision


Report from Treasurer						Karen Brookshire
Financial review


Report from Membership 						Holly Paul
Status
Introduction of new members


Nomination and vote of 2022/23 ONSGA Board			Therese St Peter


Announcement of 2023 Site and Tournament Chair			Therese St Peter


Other Business							Therese St Peter


Adjourn
OLD NORTH STATE GOLF ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
Grandover Resort and Spa, Greensboro, NC

September 10, 2019


President Loretta Horne called the meeting to order at 6:40 pm. She asked all for a moment of silence in memory of 9/11 and we then had the blessing of the food.

Loretta’s opening remarks included a welcome to the new players playing in this years’ Tournament.

The entire (and fully represented) Board then introduced themselves to the new members.
Ex-Officio Pam Congelosi is leaving the Board after 6 years of service. She stated that it had been a pleasure working and playing golf with the entire group. She also stated that the state of our union is very strong. The tournament fills up every year and that fills her with confidence for our future as an organization.

VP Kate Fogel then took the podium and reiterated the message on the tee gift box. “It’s the friends we meet along the way that help us appreciate the journey.” She then thanked Pam Congelosi and Rainelle Mishoe for their service on the ONS Board. Kate then acknowledged Loretta Horne for her long-standing service and presented Loretta with a farewell and Thank You gift as she moves from President to Ex-Officio. 

Judi Cody gave the introduction of the new members (listed below) who played in this years’ tournament and they had their “Class Picture” taken for the “Yearbook”.
		
2017 Dee Register and Beverly Stenzel.
2018 Gail Adams, Melody Diamond, Jean Catlin, Carolyn Lyman, Benjie Fowler, Christy Mostowy, Gwen Smyth, Debra Champagne and Barb St. Clair.
2019 Sherry Bowman, Pam Cassels, Stephanie Cuomo, Peggy Flynn-Cook, Marianne Ganley, Marsha Gaster, Lee Heelan, Ann Hogan, Lexa Kaplan, Keila Keadle, Tess Kirkman, June Lee, Susan Light, Christine Marti, Elaine Moore, Becky Pearce, Jean Peters, Laura Ross, Marianne White and Nancy Yancey.

Judi then gave the Membership report. She told the group that currently we had 157 members with a max of 160 allowed.  There are 9 active applications on the Wait List as of August 31, 2019. She urged us to take some of the 100 New member applications available and share the information with their friends and new golfing acquaintances so they could consider joining our great group. She reported that the Membership expenses for the year were $230.05.

Kathy Reynolds, Tournament Chair of this years’ event took a few minutes to once again recognize the fabulous job the staff at Grandover did and how much effort they put into every detail to make our event a very enjoyable and memorable one. 

Kathy also announced the Scoring Summary for this year’s Better Ball Tournament on 9/9/2019

1st Place Gross: Stephanie Coumo and Lee Heelan
2nd Place Net: Cheryl Steigler and Bea Germinario

1st Place Gross: Sook Hee Yang and Dokim Elphick
2nd Place Net: Hollly Paul and Beverly Stenzel

3rd Place Gross: Kathy Binkley and Kathy Mooneyham
3rd Place Net: Marlene Emery and Nancy Yancey

Closest to the Pin:
#3- Barb St Clair
#5- Karen Brookshire
#11- Maggie Collins
#15- Christy Mostowy

Kate thanked Kathy and we then moved on to next years’ plans.

Debbie Goeken from Prestonwood will chair the tournament next year. Kathy Hughes will co-chair and be responsible for the Tee gifts. Jeanette Rafetto will also co-chair and be responsible for Food and Beverage. The tournament will be held from 8/31/2020 - 9/2/2020. It will be held on the most popular and sought-after course- The Highlands. Our tournament will take place 3 weeks prior to the SAS tournament so it should be in pristine condition! 

Kate the presented the new slate of officers for the membership to vote on.
Kate Fogel, President
Therese St. Peter, VP
Colleen Witmer, Secretary
Sandy Ray, Treasurer
Judi Cody, Membership
Gwen Gore, Historian
Marlene Emery, Nancy Tope, Debbie Goeken, Marsha Gaster, Members at Large
Loretta Horne, Ex- Officio
The slate was unanimously approved.

Loretta then recognized Past Championship Winners and Super Senior Winners

Colleen was asked to present the minutes and reported that while we had our board meeting last year and an emergency board meeting to decide what needed to be done in light of the approaching hurricane, there was no Annual Meeting, hence nothing to report on that front.

Therese St. Peter presented a thorough and clear explanation of the two proposed changes that need to be voted on by the membership at large at this meeting. Both changes revolve around Membership. The fist includes NC eClubs as a membership qualifier while the second eliminates “approved vs non approved” absences as a reason for disqualification from ONSGA membership and also changes the number of years from two to three for disqualification. She then opened the floor for questions, of which there were many. The eclubs proposal was voted in by a show of hands unanimously. The change regarding approved and non-approved absences and the year qualifier move was debated at length. Nancy Tope finally took the floor and recommended that we accept it “as is” tonight because as she noted, it will not affect anyone for 4 years. And in that time if there continues to be concern it can be adapted as necessary. We took the vote and it was passed with 3 opposed and the rest in favor.
Therese offered to summarize the comments and concerns.

Kate reminded everyone that there were new membership applications on the table and urged the members to take some and pass them out. The question was raised that since there are typically 157-160 members max and only 104-110 accepted to the tournaments, should there be a “tenure” situation considered/established for long time members?  This was not thought necessary to implement at this time.

Sandy gave out her two Treasurer’s reports explaining that the one from 8/12/17-9/8/2018 with a closing balance of $26,326.47 included a $2500 emergency contingency fund in it. And would have been reviewed at last years’ Annual Meeting had there been one. She then explained that the one dated 9/13/2018-9/7/2019 with an ending balance of $33,164.36 looked to have more disposable funds, but noted that this year’s tournament will cost more than last year’s because last year we did not have a banquet nor golf on the last day for many. Hence this year’s yet to be paid expenses will be higher.
She also reminded everyone that the winnings for the event this year will be an Amazon gift card and will be emailed.

Loretta then called for the meeting to be adjourned and it was at 7:55pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Colleen Witmer
Secretary.

		
